Foreshore and Seabed Submission

I am opposed to the Government’s foreshore and seabed proposals to take away Maori rights assured under the Treaty of Waitangi. This is unjust and unnecessary. 

The implication is that Maori will restrict public access to beaches unless “public domain” legislation is introduced to prevent it. In fact it has been private owners, commercial enterprises and government agencies who have denied public access to the foreshore and seabed while Tangata Whenua have not excluded others provided wahi tapu are respected and natural resources are not damaged or depleted.

This is the guardianship concept of keeping these assets intact for future generations as compared with the European one of private ownership which may have no such commitment.

The proposals are a clear breach of article 2 of the Treaty of Waitangi which reaffirms to Iwi and Hapu the Tino Rangitiratanga of  their lands, all their possessions and everything that is precious to them. 

As a basis for legislation the proposals are a most probable source of future conflict. 

They are discriminatory in that negotiation and possibly compensation are proposed for those who currently have private ownership of seabed and foreshore. Yet the Ngati Kohungunu proposal for similar and equal treatment for Maori - “If as the government suggests,its main concern is the protection of access and the need to prevent sale there are clear precedents in our law and tikanga in which covenants of access and non-saleability might be negotiated in each rohe to ensure that the domain is effectively used in ways that are consistent with tikanga. In that process we would also expect the Crown to require similar covenants of access and non-saleability from Pakeha owners of lands adjoining the foreshore and seabed” - does not appear to have been responded to, or in the mainstream media at least, recognised. 

Similarly the six weeks allowed for hui was grossly inadequate not allowing time for real discussion.

Rather than simply declaring all the foreshore to be the domain of the Crown the debate on the seabed and foreshore provides an excellent opportunity for a positive commitment to be made by the Crown and local government to work with Tangata Whenua and other New Zealanders, and to honour genuinely the Treaty of Waitangi, to the benefit of all .

I would like to say that I am not Maori, but of European derivation, a fourth generation New Zealander on my mother’s side, who regrets many aspects of our colonial past.

Jocelyn Brooks, Wellington 

